



Head of Planning
East Sussex County Council
St. Anne's Crescent
County Hall
Lewes
BN7 1UE

Our Reference: SL/B2H/1.4.1/0160

Head Office Epsilon Windmill Hill Business Park, Whitehill Way Swindon, SN5 6NX

Tel: Tel: Page 1 of 1

Dear Sir,

Town and Country Planning Act 1990 Relating to land known as A259 Belle Hill, Bexhill on Sea to B2092 Queensway, St. Leonards on Sea, East Sussex RR/2474/CC(EIA) – Out of Hours Working.

Following receipt of your approval letter (Ref: RR/2474/CC(EIA) dated 26/06/2013, allowing out of hours working for Saturdays 13:00pm – 19:00pm (from week commencing 01/07/2013 to week ending 31/08/2013), I am now writing to request approval to extend this period.

The reason for the request is to mitigate the delays encountered from the reptile trapping, GCN trapping and archaeology works. We would be looking to work the following hours outside of those agreed under Planning Condition 11:

Saturdays 13:00pm – 19:00pm (from week commencing 02/09/2013 to week ending 31/10/2013).

The locations and the works we will be looking to carry out within these hours are as follows:

- Archaeology at Areas 10,11, and 15 (Hillcroft Farm and Upper Wilting Farm);
- Pile mat construction for ground treatment works at Combe Haven, Watermill, Powdermill and Decoy Pond;
- Ground treatment works at Combe Haven, Watermill, Powdermill and Decoy Pond;
- Cut, fill and topsoil strip earthworks at Combe Haven, Actons Farm, Watermill, Hillcroft Farm, Powdermill, Adams Farm, Decoy Pond, Upper Wilting and Queensway;
- Taking deliveries of stone via Elva Way for ground treatment pile mats and dynamic replacement columns; and
- General plant maintenance in all areas between Elva Way to Crowhurst Road.

This application is made on behalf of the Assistant Director – Economy, East Sussex County Council and the relevant cost code for payment of fees due is C.5.04.200.2.

We trust that our proposals meeting with your approval.

Yours faithfully,

Derek Childs Project Manager

For the Hochtief - Taylor Woodrow Joint Venture

On behalf of East Sussex County Council

Cc Bob Pape / File



